
VA-2020-02, Vacation of Part of West Street

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

August 18, 2020

To Whom It May Concern:

The Planning & Building Services Division has received a petition to vacate the unimproved part
of West Street right-of-way lying north of Laundale Drive adjacent to 2543 Laundale Drive.
This 66’ wide by 188’ deep section of right-of-way was dedicated to the public in 1956, but
never constructed. The applicant is the adjacent property owner, who intends to incorporate the
vacated area into their private property. The west and north sides of the area to be vacated
coincide with the City’s boundary with the Town of Beloit. The proposed Plat of Vacation is
attached.

This proposed vacation will be considered during the following meetings:

City Plan Commission: Wednesday, September 9, 2020, at 7:00 PM, or as soon thereafter as the
matter can be heard in The Forum, Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street.

City Council (Public Hearing): Monday, October 5, 2020, at 7:00 PM, or as soon thereafter as
the matter can be heard in The Forum, Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street.

We are interested in your opinion.*

*Due to the COVID-19 crisis, members of the public are highly encouraged to provide oral
or written comments to the Commission and City Council via alternative means. You may
mail your comments to the attention of Drew Pennington at 100 State Street or via email to
penningtond@beloitwi.gov. You may also call (608) 364-6711 to provide your comments
over the phone. In-person attendance at Commission and Council meetings will be limited.


